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December Reminders! 
OE Exceptions 

Don’t forget! All Open Enrollment exceptions must be received by the State 
Health Plan by January 31, 2023. We appreciate your cooperation. 

New ID Cards  

Employees will be receiving a new ID card in the mail regardless of the 
actions they took during Open Enrollment. As a reminder, January 2023 
premiums will be deducted from December paychecks. 
  

 

Tobacco Cessation and Credit Removals 

 

  

The State Health Plan is taking 
several steps to ensure that the 
Tobacco Attestation verification has 
been completed for subscribers that 
attested to being a tobacco user but 
were willing to visit a Primary Care 
Provider for a tobacco cessation 
counseling visit. The Plan is getting a 
weekly claims report from Blue Cross 
NC, and is also verifying uploaded 
documents in eBenefits.  

   

 



The verification piece will not be completed until the end of December, 
therefore additional email updates will not be sent. The final list of 
subscribers who will have their Tobacco Attestation Credit removed will be 
sent the last week of December. Credit removals are scheduled to be 
processed in eBenefits in time for the February billing cycle. 

To ensure subscribers receive credit for their visits, subscribers are 
encouraged to upload their office visit summary to the “Document Center” 
located in eBenefits by December 16, 2022. If there’s a subscriber on the 
credit removal list sent in December who believes they have satisfied the 
Tobacco Cessation visit, the HBR can submit an exception. 

New employees enrolling in November or December for January 1, 2023, 
coverage will not be able to complete their tobacco cessation visit until 
January 1, 2023. 
  

 

New Employee Kit Updated for 2023! 
To better serve you and your new employees, the State Health Plan has 
updated the New Employee Resources Page on the Plan website for 2023. 
This page helps HBRs provide new hires with the information they need to 
make the best health benefit choices for themselves and their families. 

The New Employee Resources include: 

• Self-paced narrated PowerPoint presentation 
• New Enrollment Guide (printable) 
• Step-by-step enrollment instructions 

  

 

2023 HBR Annual Certification and Contact Information 
Survey Coming Soon! 
The State Health Plan will be conducting its HBR Annual Certification in 
January, which will include a brief online training that will be required of all 
HBRs. This training will be accessed via HBR University and must be 
completed by February 10, 2023. In addition, the Plan is updating our HBR 
contact information so we can better assist you and your team.  

If this training is not completed by February 10, 2023, access to eBenefits 
will be terminated. The Plan has the responsibility to ensure that HBRs are 
fully educated on all policies and practices applicable to the Plan. This 

https://www.shpnc.org/ebenefits
https://www.shpnc.org/new-employee-resources?utm_source=iContact&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=state-health-plan&utm_content=December+2022+HBR+Update
https://shpnc.skyprepapp.com/account/signin


requirement has been implemented in the interests of the employees you 
serve.  

More information will be coming soon! 
  

 

2023 HBR Monthly Webinars 
The State Health Plan continues to utilize monthly HBR webinars as 
monthly training opportunities. The monthly webinars serve as the main 
source of updates and guided training. Given this emphasis, HBR 
attendance at each monthly webinar is required. 

All webinars are scheduled to take place from 10 a.m. to 11 a.m. To register 
for the monthly webinars, see below or visit the Plan’s website. 

• January 25, 2023, 10-11 a.m. (The January webinar will include 
information helpful to HBRs for employees who are turning 65 and 
planning to retire.) 

• February 22, 2023, 10-11 a.m. 
• March 22, 2023, 10-11 a.m. 
• April 26, 2023, 10-11 a.m. 
• May 24, 2023, 10-11 a.m. 
• June 21, 2023, 10-11 a.m. 
• July 26, 2023, 10-11 a.m. 
• August 23, 2023, 10-11 a.m. 
• September 20, 2023, 10-11 a.m. 
• October 25, 2023, 10-11 a.m. 
• November 15, 2023, 10-11 a.m. 
• December 20, 2023, 10-11 a.m. (Registration coming soon.)  

  

 

 

 

https://www.shpnc.org/hbrs/training-and-development?utm_source=iContact&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=state-health-plan&utm_content=December+2022+HBR+Update
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/3536653245300514830
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/3994472294920403726
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/2909374165073033484
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/3320764137186825998
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/6110757300482390285
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/5563474288245264398
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/311042371173284364
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/4887799104209516299
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/1277399842290776332
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/3695676711537616139
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/6429204455205670416
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=31530079&msgid=386378&act=KYXJ&c=1308304&pid=1600907&destination=https*3A*2F*2Fregister.gotowebinar.com*2Fregister*2F5484425991735492364&cf=19875&v=d8a033d09a87e2d6ef0287bc6bd3b8206fd387e6c014ee5ac7ab648d798687b2__;JSUlJSU!!HYmSToo!aY5w2cd5hNwNm4cCj34e8aiZzRcDvThY5Vr7OZQhkR0RnQ-wBCs0Kyz6bcfQV7FLpidVcgf8yzLclWZlVmN-gpXgzHeiz5iWHyg$


 

 

  

 

 

    

 

 

https://www.eatingwell.com/recipe/269106/peppermint-chocolate-tart/
https://www.cdc.gov/flu/prevent/index.html
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=31530079&msgid=386378&act=KYXJ&c=1308304&pid=1600907&destination=https*3A*2F*2Ffacebook.com*2FSHPNC*2F&cf=19875&v=92a0ae3d3ecab8ca225402b2056e020c886329055dd6ad4b57ef86badc59c489__;JSUlJSU!!HYmSToo!aY5w2cd5hNwNm4cCj34e8aiZzRcDvThY5Vr7OZQhkR0RnQ-wBCs0Kyz6bcfQV7FLpidVcgf8yzLclWZlVmN-gpXgzHeisWRs7qs$


 

 

  

 

Eligibility and Enrollment Questions: 855-859-0966 

Prescription Questions: 888-321-3124 

For questions on this newsletter, e-mail: ppo.inquiries@nctreasurer.com 
  

 

 

 

  

  

 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=31530079&msgid=386378&act=KYXJ&c=1308304&pid=1600907&destination=http*3A*2F*2Fppo.inquiries*40nctreasurer.com&cf=19875&v=1852a07c16282a606767c415fbc3427be9e2eb3670285141ca260180ad0434cd__;JSUlJQ!!HYmSToo!aY5w2cd5hNwNm4cCj34e8aiZzRcDvThY5Vr7OZQhkR0RnQ-wBCs0Kyz6bcfQV7FLpidVcgf8yzLclWZlVmN-gpXgzHeiS1wh2VA$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=31530079&msgid=386378&act=KYXJ&c=1308304&pid=1600907&destination=https*3A*2F*2Fwww.shpnc.org*2Fblog*2F2021*2F10*2F29*2Fsign-receive-text-messages-state-health-plan*3Futm_source*3DiContact*26utm_medium*3Demail*26utm_campaign*3Dstate-health-plan*26utm_content*3DDecember*2B2022*2BHBR*2BUpdate&cf=19875&v=c523c6f7eb0d08c71c146f450a8341985645005f8d531b67bf3f0b33fb6c154d__;JSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJQ!!HYmSToo!aY5w2cd5hNwNm4cCj34e8aiZzRcDvThY5Vr7OZQhkR0RnQ-wBCs0Kyz6bcfQV7FLpidVcgf8yzLclWZlVmN-gpXgzHeiE8yoCr0$
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